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To: House Health and Human Services Committee 
 
From:  Travis R. Oller, DC 
 Executive Director 
 Kansas Chiropractic Association 
 
Date: February 12, 2018 
 
Subject: HB 2674; Enacting the Kansas telemedicine act. 
 

Written Testimony Only 
 
Chairperson Hawkins, Vice-chairperson Concannon, Ranking Minority Member Murman, and 
other members of this committee, I rise today in support of HB 2557.  
 
Telemedicine is an important piece of the health care puzzle and can plan a tremendous role in 
the health care delivery system, especially in a state like Kansas. 
 
Doctor of Chiropractic in Kansas are licensed under the Healing Art Act, the same licensing act as 
Doctors of Medicine and Doctors of Osteopathy. Doctors of chiropractic are subject to the same 
rules, regulations, and standards as Doctors of Medicine and Doctors of Osteopathy. 
 
Doctors of Chiropractic in Kansas are licensed to treat “the human condition.” We do not just treat 
musculoskeletal conditions. 
 
Many of my colleagues has attended advanced post-graduate training in the areas of nutrition, 
internal medicine, and health promotion. These areas of practice are well suited to telemedicine. 
 
I know that HB 2674 is a very important bill to the citizens of Kansas and I look forward to seeing 
this committee pass HB 2674 out to the full house. 
 
I ask that when the House Health and Human Services Committee work HB 2674, that one small 
amendment be added: on Section 2. (d) strike physician and replace with licensee of the healing 
arts as defined by K.S.A. 65-2802(d) and amendments thereto. And then amend Section 2. (g) 
“licensee of the healing arts” means a person licensed to practice medicine and surgery, or 
chiropractic. 
 
I have attached a copy of these recommendations. 
 
Travis R. Oller, DC 




